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S.B. 2259- RELATING TO COLLECTIVE BARGAINING 

The Hawaii Government Employees Association, AFSCME Local 152, AFL-CIO 
strongly supports the purpose and intent of S.B. 2259, which amends a provision of the 
final positions in a collective bargaining arbitration, but respectfully requests an 
amendment to the bill language, which adds clarification and a dispute resolution 
mechanism. We request the phrase "or good cause" found on page 3, line 20, be 
stricken, as it is lends to ambiguity. 

As currently written, Ch. 89-11(e}, Hawaii Revised Statues, regarding the Employer and 
the Exclusive Representative's final positions in an arbitration proceeding, is vague and 
unclear. The purpose of S.B. 2259 and the intent behind our suggested amendment is 
to clarify that the final positions submitted by both the Employer and the Exclusive 
Representative shall include only proposals that were previously submitted prior to 
impasse. This amendment creates a cost-effective dispute resolution mechanism to 
determine whether final positions can be induded in the final agreement by 
determination of the arbitration panel, versus awaiting a decision from a potentially 
lengthy Hawaii Labor Relations hearing. Adoption of this proposed amendment to Ch. 
89, HRS is a cost containment measure since arbitration hearings will not be unduly and 
unexpectedly lengthened, mutually beneficial to both the Employer and the Exclusive 
Representative and ensures collective bargaining is conducted in good faith. 

Thank you for the opportunity to testify in support of S.B. 2259 with the requested 
amended language. 

~~llp;OO, 
Randy Perreira 
Executive Director 
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TESTIMONY ON SB2259 RELATING TO COLLECTIVE BARGAINING 

 
By DAYTON M. NAKANELUA, 

State Director of the United Public Workers, AFSCME Local 646, AFL-CIO 
 

 My name is Dayton M. Nakanelua and I am the State Director of the United 
Public Workers, AFSCME, Local 646, AFL-CIO (UPW). The UPW is the exclusive 
representative for approximately 14,000 public employees, which include blue collar, 
non-supervisory employees in Bargaining Unit 01 and institutional, health and 
correctional employees in Bargaining Unit 10, in the State of Hawaii and various 
counties. The UPW also represents about 1,500 members of the private sector. 
 
 The UPW supports the intent of SB2259 to amend a provision of the final position 
in the collective bargaining arbitration to include only proposals that were submitted 
before impasse. 
 
Thank you for the opportunity to testify on this measure. 
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